SAINT JOSEPH & CABRINI PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

November 8, 2017

The November meeting was called to order by President, Greg Ledger at 7:00 pm. Members present were Leonard Drish, Mike Adrian, Greg Ledger, Jane Adrian, Shirley, Steve Pacha, Nancy Anderson & Arlene Fritz.

Prayer was led by Shirley. The minutes of the October meeting were read by secretary, Jane Adrian. A motion was made by Nancy Anderson to accept the minutes and seconded by Greg Ledger. All ayes.

Shirley reported that a memorial gift for \$ 500.00 was given to our church. Thank you for the contribution.

CHRISTIAN SERVICE & FAMILY LIFE

Nancy Anderson talked about home-bound or nursing home church members would like to receive communion . Nancy asked that church members call if they would like communion brought to them.

Shirley discussed having a card shower for Cecil Chuck for her birthday. Shirley also announced that our church will no longer serve Congregate Meals.

LITURGY

Nancy Anderson discussed that Steve Burgmeier will help Nancy with the Advent bible study.

Shirley reported that choir practice for the Christmas masses has begun.

Greg Ledger reported that NCYC Conference will be in Indianapolis on November 16 th through the 19th. Several youth from our church will be attending. Greg will be the chaperone.

MAINTENANCE

Greg Ledger reported that the new steps have been completed on the north entrance at EPP Church. Greg reported that the new railing will be installed after deciding on the color & material to be used. Shirley reported that the light over the choir area at EPP Church needs replaced. Greg will look into this. Mike Adrian reported that the pole light will be replaced at EPP Church. Mike Adrian deciding on the pole light that needs replaced across the road at EPP Church. Jeff Ledger checking on the light replacement on garage south of the church. Mike checking with Duwa about post replacement.

NEW BUSINESS: Altar & Rosary members assembling goody boxes for our college

youth. Leonard Drish asked about applying for another grant from the Riverside Casino. Shirley discussed that the time to apply is July 2018 for the larger fall grant. Greg Ledger discussed that the parish council terms are expiring for Jane Adrian, Steve Pacha & Ron Baker. Greg Ledger reported that four parish members have decided to join parish council. They are Dan Fritz, Karen Morgan, Paul Fritz & Kelsy Ruby. Thank you for accepting to join parish council.

Shirley discussed the need for asking for bids for lawn mowing. It was discussed to place an ad in the newspaper for potential offers.

Shirley discussed having the annual church Christmas Party on Epiphany Sunday. All parish council members agreed.

FINANCE

Mike Adrian reported that the income is on tract with the budget.

Shirley reported that the Christmas Mass will be on December 24th at 4 pm at Mother Cabrini & December 25th at 8:30 am at EPP Church.

Shirley led the closing prayer. A motion was received from Steve Pacha to adjourn the meeting. 2nd by Nancy Anderson. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

The next meeting will be at EPP Church on December 13th, 2017 with the new parish council members present.

Respectfully submitted, Jane Adrian, Secretary